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At last we have some good weather and the school holidays are upon us.  The recreation field is a splendid resource for the village and the Parish Council (PC) is keen that it continues to be a safe environment for us all.  The annual safety inspection was carried out in July and the recommendations of the inspector will be discussed at our September meeting, but some improvements will be carried out before then.  The police have agreed to keep an eye on the field over the summer to ensure no antisocial behaviour spoils the enjoyment of others.  Unfortunately there have been instances in the past of bottles (as well as evidence of drug use) being found on the field and under the railway bridge.  This is clearly not acceptable in an area where youngsters play.
Our Borough Councillor, Robin Hazelton, reported on an initiative to persuade householders NOT to put soil and rubble in their green bins: these will not be emptied if they are found to contain these items!

Elsewhere in this issue is an article setting out how the Housing Needs Survey will be carried out this autumn: the questionnaires will be distributed in the October Birdsong.  It is important that a good response rate is obtained  - to give the findings greater credibility.

The Council is investigating ways of cleaning our War Memorial as it is some time since it had a face lift.  Specialists in the business will b reporting to us over the summer and we shall then decide how best to do this within our limited resources.
There has been a flurry of planning applications over the last couple of months but none of them was considered contentious in any way, and most have already now been passed by the borough council.  Your councillors take this part of their work very seriously and visit, where possible, the sites of all applications.

Since the last meeting I have received the resignation from the PC of Cllr. Chris Morton. He has served our community with enthusiasm and dedication as a councillor and chairman for many years, but feels now that pressure of work makes it difficult to ‘devote the time and commitment to serving as an effective councillor’.  He will be missed.  
His resignation means that the PC will initiate the ‘Casual Vacancy’ procedure, which will begin with a formal notice of the vacancy.  Any TEN electors can request an election for Cllr Morton’s replacement. The formal notice of the vacancy will go up in early August on the village noticeboard and requests for an election must be made within 14 days of the notice being displayed.  If an election is called then nominated candidates will face an election.  If no election is requested, then the PC must fill the vacancy by co-option as soon as possible, and we shall then be seeking expressions of interest in the role.  Birdingbury PC has just five councillors, so it is important that we have a full complement.  Anyone interested in taking on this role can contact any councillor or the clerk to discuss what is involved, and put their name forward.  We look forward to hearing from anyone who might be interested.
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